Superintendent’s Report

May 24th, 2021
I. Assessment Update
· KPREP assessment began this week at all schools.  Schools are required to administer these assessments within the last fourteen days of the school year.  The first day was met with some challenges due to statewide internet issues but after that all has gone fairly smoothly.  All assessments were administered online for the first time this year.
II. Homeland Security Event (Sheriff Herndon)

III. Construction Update (Jim Oliver)

· The last construction meeting left me feeling fairly confident on the progress that is taking place.  There were no unexpected surprises and everything seems to be on pace as expected.  The substantial completion date has been updated to June 30th due to the issue with the soil removal/replacement.  
IV. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
· Agenda attached
V. Program Director’s Meeting
· N/A – did not meet 
VI. Internet Upgrade

· The district has been notified that we can expect and upgrade to our bandwidth to 1GB in September of next school year. That is double what we currently have and should help considerably with connectivity moving forward.
VII. North Central Health District
· On May 14th, I participated in a ZOOM meeting with Judge Riley and Ms. Rice from the North Central Health District.  NC wanted to make us aware that they were offering us a contract for one additional year.  This contract nets the district an additional $80,000 to be applied toward or health services.  However, she did note that this would be the last year this would be available.  The actual contract will be provided and submitted for board approval at the June meeting.
VIII. Graduation Ceremony
· SCHS graduation ceremony is scheduled for June 4th.  Despite some of the recent changes in COVID procedures statewide Broadbent is still requiring strict adherence to their original guidelines.  We have been told that this will not change until June 11th. Health department officials will be onsite to monitor the event.  We are working on a way to live stream the event so those at home can view if they so desire.
IX. June Work Session

· There is a board work session listed on the June calendar. This is the one meeting of the year where there was not a set date.  Therefore, that will need to be done this meeting.
X. Early Childhood Center

· There are numerous items on the agenda that will need approval in regards to the opening the early learning center.  This building was constructed with these scenarios it mind (larger classrooms for all day, etc.).  The board should also be aware that there will be additional allocations for approval at the next meeting as well (playgrounds, additional classroom furniture, cafeteria staff, 
etc.).
XI. Board Vacancy

· All notifications have been made and the listing posted on both the district website and the Spencer Magnet.   There is no election scheduled for this November.  The board to elect to pay to host an election or simply defer to the election in November of 2022.
XII. Salary Schedules

· No decision has weighed more heavily on me in my short tenure in this position.  I believe this year has been extremely challenging for all staff and they truly deserve a raise.  However, there are several factors that give me concern moving forward (reoccurring expense of opening of the new school, legislature that is unpredictable toward public education at best, as well an economy  that is still uncertain).  Thus the reason for the recommendation.  However, it is a conversation that is definitely worth having and something I can get behind if that is the decision of the board.  To that end, I have asked Mrs. Vicki to prepare scenarios for a 1%, 1½%, 2% increase as well as one-time adjustments of $500, $750, $1000 for you to consider.  Salary comparisons of the OVEC region is also included.
